SEP 2 8 2009

BEFORE THE ARKANSAS BOARD OF LICENSURE FOR
PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS AND PROFESSIONAL SURVEYORS

Case #2009-05, in the matter of David Jorgensen:

COMPLAINT

The Arkansas Board of Licensure for Professional Engineers and Professional Surveyors
(hereinafter "the Board") registered a complaint on January 20, 2009, charging David L.
Jorgensen (AR-PS #1118, hereinafter "Jorgensen") with failing to place identifier caps on field
monumentation, in violation of Section 3.2.C.2.a of the Arkansas Minimum Standards for
Property Boundary Surveys & Plats. Failure to adhere to these standards is a violation of Article
14.A.5 of the Rules of the Board.

FINDINGS OF FACT

1. Jorgensen’s consulting firm contracted for the design, field staking, and layout of a

subdivision in Fayetteville, Arkansas.

2. The Complainant was retained to do a lot survey in an adjacent subdivision. When he
went out to do the field work, he found the pins set for the lots in Jorgensen’s subdivision did not
have identifier caps, and he filed a complaint.

3. Jorgensen’s written response did not dispute the basic facts of the complaint, but

provided evidence he was not paid for the work.

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

Upon review of the evidence in its possession, the Board finds Jorgensen’s actions as

described in the Findings of Fact do not constitute a violation of the statutes or rules governing

the Arkansas Board of Licensure for Professional Engineers and Professional Surveyors.

ORDER
Based on these findings, the complaint against Jorgensen is dismissed without further

action by the Board.

SO ORDERED this 15" day of September, 2009

Tt

Frank Vozel, Presidént




CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I, Steve W. Haralson, Executive Director of the Arkansas State Board of
Registration for Professional Engineers and Land Surveyors, do hereby certify that I have

served a copy of the foregoing order by mailing a copy of the same by first class mail on
this 30" day of September, 2009, to:

Mr. David L. Jorgensen, PS
Jorgensen & Assoc Consult Engineers
124 W Sunbridge Dr Ste 5
Fayetteville, AR 72703-1870

/

Steve W. Haralson
Executive Director



